                    NORWOOD MEDICAL CENTRE 
         Notes of a Patient Participation Group Meeting 4/11/2011
Introduction of members present:

Team members from Norwood

Caroline Lee

Lorraine Richardson

Stephanie Park
Patients of Norwood Medical Centre:
James Ian Wardlaw

Alan Forshaw

Valerie Forshaw

Ethel Smith 
Frank Smith 

Apologies

Lorraine Thomas 

Sally Hearty

Confidentiality

Caroline asked members of the group if they were happy to be named in the minutes as the document would be public. The members agreed.

Aim of the Meeting

Caroline thanked everyone for attending. The meeting commenced explaining about the new computer system Caroline stated the change over was painful and it was made worse by the fact that we could only have training when the system went live onto Emis web.

Mrs Smith asked if everything was okay now and Caroline asked if it was okay now. Caroline replied that it was however the Dr’s and staff had found it very challenging also there had been illnesses affecting some of the Doctors. Caroline explained about the benefits of the new system. Mrs Forshaw asked what these were Caroline explained that the Dr can look up something there an then and print out information leaflets for the patient. The system also allows information to be shared to other health care professionals e.g. the District Nurses.
Mrs Smith asked if anything could be done to get her tablets which the hospital prescribed but the Pharmacy could not get. A GP called three weeks later to say they could have an alternative.
Mrs Smith asked if the computer system was any faster Caroline replied yes in certain aspects.

Mr Wardlow asked if the server was local, Caroline replied no but it is in Britain.

In addition the group were told that the appointment system would be changing in January 2012. It would not affect the way patients get their appointments however is different for the Receptionists to work on.
The group agreed that they were happy with all the staff and said they had been brilliant during this hard time.

Caroline told the group about David Kenrick he started in September and is the Emergency Care Practitioner and he will be on call 3days each week rotating. He is doing really well and he has had many compliments from the patients.
Caroline discussed the new building which is going ahead they have a short list of places; the football ground, the old Quiksave site the hospital and the old Alfred Barrow school. The group discussed the conveniences with Quiksave plenty of parking and handy for the town centre, bus stops and railway station.

Caroline told the group we would probably hear more by April 2012 where we would be going. 

Mr Smith stated that he had been seen by a GP at Norwood and told he would have to see another GP however the Dr in question was on holiday and he had to wait for 3weeks.

The group discussed the ring back at 8 am problem. Patients ring at 8am only to be told there are no appointments.
Mrs Smith went on to tell the group about a foreign lady who was in front of her at reception and could speak or understand very little English. The receptionist took her time and managed to sort out the problem.

The group discussed how the receptionists were very polite most of the time.

Mr Forshaw asked about the 3day emergencies for David would he have set days, Caroline explained that he was on a rolling rota. 

The patient surveys were handed out in the surgery we sampled 210 patients

Some were done online. Mr Wardlow asked if they were all completed and Caroline said not all the pages had been filled out. 
The results were collated and Dr Nir compared them to the national average. Copies of the results were given to the group. Most patients were very satisfied with the opening hours and ability to get through to the practice by phone and the way the Receptionists handled the call and the ability to speak to a Dr.
Mrs Smith asked about weekend opening and late nights Caroline explained that we do have late surgeries in the week and the Doctors are reluctant to work weekends because of family commitments
Action Plan

 There can be a lot of problems at the front desk however Caroline reassured the group that action is always taken against rude patients. The receptionists have agreed they would like more training a special trainer will be coming in to discuss issues and will undergo role play and have a workshop to on how to manage certain situations.
There will be more access for GP appointments as David will free up more hours. In January there will be more GP appointments.

Mr Forshaw asked if many people order their prescriptions by email and Caroline replied that more and more patients are using that facility.

 Summary

Caroline feels like the practice is progressing for the better we have a website that is regularly updated a new computer system and new carpets in the waiting area.
The plan is for the group to meet again in April 2012 when it is hoped the plans to move premises will have moved forward.
Caroline thanked everyone for their participation and closed the meeting.
